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A Message from University of Kentucky

PRESIDENT ELI CAPILOUTO
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Dear Campus Community,

| write to you today about an issue that a number of campuses are dealing with across
the country. | want you to know how we are choosing to grapple with it.

The issue speaks to a complex set of questions and values that, at times, come into
tension with each other.

There is the importance of following the law with respect to open records to help ensure
transparency and accountability. And yet, we must remain deeply committed to our
values as an academic institution and an idea essential to what we are — a place where
deep inquiry and free expression by our faculty, staff and students is defended.

Recently, for example, we’ve received a number of open records requests for emails
and materials related to the work of — and correspondence via email between — a
number of faculty and administrators. Specifically, some of those requests have focused
on work by faculty in the priority area of Diversity, Equity and Inclusion (DElI).

| cannot speak for those who are requesting these materials and correspondence, nor
will I speculate on their intent. Such requests are happening across the country. In
these cases, we will comply with the requests as the law here is clear under the
Kentucky Open Records Act.

But what is also clear is that we will — and we must — stand with our faculty, staff and
students who are engaged in these efforts. The important work at our university to
create a more diverse and accepting community is vital. It must — and will — continue.
We will not be deterred in these efforts. We will not stand down in our Diversity, Equity,
and Inclusion Implementation Plan, which involves faculty, staff and students across our
campus.

In fact, we expect our faculty to work, teach, conduct research and render service
around the topics of the day — regardless of where those issues take us, irrespective of
issue or ideology, controversy or contentiousness. Our faculty know that asking
questions and seeking answers — whether regarding climate change or religious liberty



— is often uncomfortable and discomfiting. After all, the most worthwhile things — which
for us involve the quest for knowledge and understanding — are so often the hardest
things.

At the same time, as a public university, we are subject to the Kentucky Open Records
Act. As a practical matter, this means that we have a legal obligation to disclose any
records in our possession except under rare and narrow exceptions. That obligation and
commitment to disclosure includes a variety of documents, agreements, contracts and
even emails among members of our community.

To be sure, there are state, federal and constitutional protections for privacy relating to
students, employees and patient records. However, it's also true that state courts,
increasingly, have taken a more limited view of what can be considered private in terms
of records. And we are obligated to follow these rulings, too, even when we disagree.

Our task is to do both — honoring our obligations under the law and honoring our
obligations to stand with those who are doing work so essential to who we are as the
University of, for and with Kentucky.

Becoming the community we aspire to be is an essential quest for us — a community
where everyone regardless of who they are belongs and is accepted. Our efforts to
create and sustain that community will continue. We will stand with those who are
helping us lead this effort.

Eli Capilouto
President



